Minutes for Department Meeting January 4, 2006

Minutes for the December 2 Department meeting were approved unanimously.

Announcements:

· Faculty members should post their own office hours and give a copy of those hours to Carey Herman to post on the bulletin board.

· Meeting times for Department meetings will be February 9, March 9, April 6, and May 11. All meetings will be in the Dean’s Conference Center unless otherwise announced.

· Mary Waguespack asked faculty members to find tutors for the Writing LAB. Melanie McKay asked that we also help her find tutors for WAC.

· Kate Adams announced the meeting times for Brown Bag meetings, and asked all who are teaching Freshman English attend. Meeting Times: Jan 24, Feb. 21, March 21, April 18.

Election of Chair and Freshman English Director was held at the meeting because the attending members voted Mary McCay as Chair for the next three years and Kate Adams as Freshman English Director for the next three years.

Advising Loads for the Department will have to be adjusted during the spring term in order to make them more equitable.

Faculty members in the department were asked to work with their advisees on the articulation form for their fall classes. Mary McCay will  articulate the English classes and then turn the forms into the Dean’s office.

Faculty members were asked to take the Spring II Survey and pass them out in their major classes. We will determine what we will teach in Spring II session and what faculty will teach the courses.

The department discussed the problem of what to do if there were another extended break as a result of a hurricane.  Marcus pointed out that the University needed an alternate campus.  While the department cannot really do much more than suggest that to administrators; however, we can train ourselves to do parts or all of our courses on-line. Mary McCay will finish the on-line training and then set up times to teach the process to interested department members.

Meeting Adjourned at 11:30

